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Parish Council
VALE OF ALLEN PARISH COUNCIL - MINUTES

	


of the PARISH COUNCIL ANNUAL MEETING, held at Gussage All Saints village hall on Tuesday 7 June 2022 at 7:30pm
	Present:
Chairman - Cllr T Read
Cllr S Hanstead, Cllr K Mitchell, Cllr J Van Etten, Cllr D Burford-May.
I Hanstead, Parish Clerk.


22.079 ELECTION of CHAIRMAN

There was one nomination prior to the meeting, and no other member putting themselves forward.  Cllr Read was proposed by Cllr Van Etten and unanimously approved. The acceptance of the post was read out and signed.
22.080 RECORDING, PHOTOGRAPHY, SOCIAL MEDIA

No applications.
22.081 ELECTION of VICE CHAIRMAN

 There were no nominations prior to the meeting.  Cllr Burford-May nominated Cllr Van Etten who accepted being considered.  Members unanimously approved. The acceptance of the post was read out and signed.
22.082 APOLOGIES 

Received from Cllrs Collie, Porretta, Warnock.
22.083 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

None.  

22.084 REQUESTS FOR DISPENSATIONS TO PARTICIPATE IN A MEETING

There were no Requests for Dispensations to report.

22.085 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

One member of the public was present.  Proceedings were suspended as per Standing Orders to allow for participation.  He wished to elaborate on his planning application for Sovells, which the Parish Council had already responded to due to Dorset Council time window for consultation.  Several of the comments were clarified.  The council would discuss this matter later in the agenda on planning matters.  The meeting then resumed.
22.086 MINUTES

Members unanimously approved the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held 3 May 2022 (pages 17 - 21).

22. 087 DORSET COUNCILLORS REPORT

Cllr Brown advised:

· The community grant of £5,000 was available for not-for-profit groups for projects they may wish financial support for.

· Coombe House, Shaftesbury was open and had taken its first students.

· The Government’s £150 grant for all household in Council Tax bracket A to D had been credited to direct debit payers – accounting for some 80% of Dorset households.

· Tourism - Dorset Council was preparing plans for the coming year’s tourism.  It was going to take into consideration traffic flow issues e.g. A31 roadworks at Ringwood.

· Affordable Homes - Last year, in the Council’s area, provided 529 new affordable homes – up 75% on the previous year.  More homes were needed though to satisfy demand.

· Broadband - Dorset Council and the Government to increase work on connectivity.

Cllr Cook provided a written report prior to the meeting and was circulated.  He summarised: 
· Household Recycling Centres – only certain vehicle types needed the new permit – vans, two or four-seater cabs with flat backs etc.  No new garden waste bin applications were being approved.
· Household Support Fund – Applications are being taken from 6 June from pensioners and working age people in receipt of qualifying benefits or in fuel poverty. The support will be via supermarket vouchers. These will be issued to residents in the Dorset Council area with savings of less than £10,000 who meet the following criteria:

Either:

· Pensioner in receipt of Pension Credit.

· Working age and in receipt of a means tested benefit. 

· A pensioner or working age resident not in receipt of a means tested benefit who is in fuel poverty.

· Home Renovation Changes – on 15 June, Building Regulations change come into effect with the aim to improve ventilation, conservation of fuel and power, prevent overheating, and all new home to be provided with an electric charging point for vehicles.
A question was raised to the Dorset Councillors regarding the Governance Review.  Despite the extensive work put in to changing boundaries and the acquisition of Bradford (all meeting the parameters set by the Council) into the Vale of Allen, Dorset Council recommended ‘no change’.  Whilst an appeal was made, and confirming boundary lines, as well as half of the resident in Bradford making submissions, no feedback had been received.  Both Dorset Councillors will keep a 'watching eye’ on these matters. 
22.088 HIGHWAYS

Dorset Council has still not provided an update since the meeting with them.  Cllr Brown will chase for a response.       
22.089 FINANCE
a) Millennium Avenue – members approved the use of a contractor to assist with clearing vegetation between the trees.  A volunteer workforce was going to be engaged to assist.  The funding was within existing ‘earmarked’ funs budget. 

b) Payments – members unanimously approved payment of:

	Details
	Description
	Total

	Salaries
	June
	573.03

	HMRC
	PAYE
	458.80

	S Wathen
	Hinton fountain annual maintenance
	160.00

	JRF Consultancy
	Burial ground rotavating
	351.00

	Hillmeadow Services
	Burial ground cuts
	180.00

	Normtec
	Fingerpost refurb (GAS)
	1142.19

	DAPTC
	Annual subs
	557.65

	CT Mee
	R&BT seat area
	13.00

	CT Mee
	Manswood Seat area
	14.00

	CT Mee
	Bus shelters
	95.00

	S Wathen
	Hinton fountain materials
	71.87


            Over £100 payments since last meeting – members noted:

	Details
	Description
	Total

	Salaries
	May
	604.18

	Expenses
	Member allowances
	525.00

	Hinton Martell Village Hall
	Hall hire 2022
	100.00

	Hillmeadow services
	Burial ground
	120.00

	Gussage Accounting Services
	Internal audit
	250.00


    Use of Company Debit Card – members noted:

	
	None 
	


e) Payments received – members noted:
	Details
	Description
	Amount (£)

	F Douch
	Burial
	380.00


22.090 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

	Address
	Proposal
	Comment

	P/HOU/2022/02623 - 46 Mill Lane 
Hinton Parva *
	Erect single storey side and rear extensions
	Support

* Good use of the space between the house and the out-building, and appears non-intrusive of any neighbours

* Assume this is in an AONB, and therefore expect to see the AONB to be a consultee. This would then likely pick up the rooflights proposed which may require integral blinds?

	P/PABA/2022/02629 – Eastgate Dairy, Manor Marm, Gussage St Michael *
	Erect workshop to store tools and carry out maintenance / repairs on agricultural machinery.
	Support 
That this will enable the machinery etc stored in the new building and to be repaired, makes sense. 

	P/PABA/2022/02685 – Eastgate Dairy, Manor Marm, Gussage St Michael *
	Erect machinery store
	Support

· Seems sensible to have the machinery stored further from the main road and near to the farmer's house. 
· Only caveat would be that the proposed structure should be no higher than what is already up at Eastgate, otherwise it'll stand out in the landscape as it's at a higher position than the village. 

	P/PABA/2022/02692 - Land at Coach Road, Wimborne St Giles *

	Erection of a digestate tank 

	No objection to this as it seems the tyres and sheeting being replaced with a formal structure

	P/HOU/2022/02067 - Sovells Gussage St Michael *

	Proposed extensions to existing bungalow.

	Object

Incomplete information in this application:

· Bats - should this application have been accepted by DC without a proper bat survey that can be used for planning?  A paragraph from page 8 of the report says that their report ‘……is not suitable to inform a planning decision’.
· Bats - the planning application could change depending on the restrictions imposed after the full bat surveys have been done – would a new application need to be submitted or would it just be tweaked?  Would the Parish Council get another chance to respond to that new application or changes?
Further comments:
· 5-bedroom house with a very small living room – seems very bedroom heavy.  Possible B&B or Airbnb in the future?  Should any ‘change of use’ for commercial have to be applied for?  
· Materials/style – aesthetics - concern here is that the style of the extension will not match the existing building and will therefore stand out too much. Possibly it's the proportions of the new against the old that we don't think blend well together. And maybe it's the cladding and the amount of glass that does sit quite right with us.
· *  Cladding – there will be 3 materials (brick, cladding & roof tiles) all together.  We don’t think there is any cladding on the original building, so why introduce a new material now? Interestingly - NOT brick to match existing! But brick to match cladding, so maybe a different colour?
· AONB haven't been consulted. They definitely need to be with the amount/size of the windows – ‘Dark Skies’ area.
At the meeting, an additional submission:

The Parish Council made Comments on this one by Dorset Council’s consultation window deadline.  
The Parish Council discussed this application again last night at its June meeting.  The applicant was in attendance and able to elaborate on a couple of issues.     

The Parish Council understands that the last bat survey has now been undertaken – although we do not know the final outcome/recommendation.  

We are informed that due to digital transposing of text, it was not clear that the bricks would match the existing house . That has now been confirmed.  So our comment about brick colour does not apply now.    

Our other Comments still stand.

	P/HOU/2022/01525 - Bear Cottage
1 Manor Farm Cottages
Hinton Martell
	Demolish existing single storey rear extension and erect a new two storey rear extension.

	Support

* no issues

* sympathetic design

* bats - 1 survey still outstanding - Planning Officer to determine outcome

	P/FUL/2022/03143 - Walston Poultry Farm Ltd
Gaunts Common
	Change of use from agricultural to 8 no. self-storage (B8 storage only) units.
	Comment

This application is outside our Parish Council area.

However, members are concerned about traffic management in Gaunts area, large vehicles in narrow country lanes, potential increases in traffic on country roads.

	P/HOU/2022/02493 - 1 Bidcombe Cottages
Gussage All Saints
	Erect glass gable end conservatory.
	Comment

Poor application with insufficient detail.

* 3 designs of conservatory - which one is proposed?
* If brick wall as part of construction, will materials match?

* not shown against house in a plan to shown effect of proposal*

* Cranborne Chase AONB not consulted (again)

* Light protection/lighting plan - Dark Skies area

* Property not overlooked


· Decision via email, as per Standing Orders, as between council meetings

22.091 POLICY REVIEWS
Members were requested to review the Standing Orders and Financial Regulation and provide the Clerk with comments before the next meeting, so it can be discussed with any proposals.

It was noted that these two key documents are based on the current National editions with a couple of local additions for the Parish Council. 
22.092 WORK PLAN

Members were requested to provide updates to the Clerk for a fuller discussion next meeting.
22.093 FLY TIPPING   

No new cases identified.
22.077 ANNUAL WARD MEETINGS
The Clerk reminded members that the only Hinton’s 2022 minutes needed to be passed to him for adding to the council’s website as soon a as possible.
22.078 MATTERS OF INFORMATION

Cllr Read – 11 and 12 June – Witchampton open gardens. £8 per ticket.
Clerk – A Recruitment Panel had been arranged for 20 June for a Gussage All Saints councillor.
Meeting closed 21:52pm
Signed  

Chairman 

Date 5 July June 2022 
VALE of ALLEN PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Parish Council Meeting held 7 June 2022 

